Benton Township Board Meeting

January 11th, 2023
7616 E State Road 45, Unionville, IN, 47468

Attendance

Board Members
Joe Husk, Chair
Sean McInerney, Secretary
Jake Dodds, Board Member
Trustee
Michelle Bright, Township Trustee

Public
None
Meeting called to order at 6:32 p.m.
Approval of Minutes

· The minutes from December 7th, 2022 and January 2, 2023 were provided in advance.
Action proposed: Approval of the minutes with two corrections.
Motion: Jake Dodds
Seconded: Sean McInerney
Result: Approved unanimously

Reports

Financial Report
· The board reviewed Trustee Bright’s Financial Report. A summary of that report is attached to this document.
Action proposed: Approval of the Financial Report.
Motion: Sean McInerney
Seconded: Jake Dodds
Result: Approved unanimously
Trustee’s Report
· Trustee Bright presented her Trustee’s Report.

· The 2023 Monroe County Budget Order shows that Benton Township has the 3rd lowest tax rate in the county and the lowest tax rate of a township that has a full-time fire station.

· Trustee Bright encouraged the board to consider some special projects for the next 4 years. Potential projects include:

· Remaining 2 cemetery restorations (Stepp and Brock).

· Any outstanding Danny Smith Park projects.

· Past cemetery restoration projects:

· 2019 Fleener cemetery restoration ($20,250).

· 2018 Fry cemetery restoration ($9,000).

· Past Danny Smith Park projects:

· 2022 projects funded by Township ($2,200). Scoreboard installation ($1,200) and fence repair ($1,000). Fence repair ended up being over $6,000. Township reimbursed $2,200 for the project.

· 2022 projects requested, but unfunded by Township. Updated field lighting ($10,000) and field conditioner ($2,500).

· 2021 projects funded by Township ($28,000). New lighting for community areas, UTV purchase to haul trash and materials, zero-turn mower, field conditioner, ice machine, air fryer, and cheese warmer.

· 2019 projects funded by Township ($25,000). Increase storage area and improve lighting. Increasing the storage area ended up with a reimbursement of $1,102.

· 2014 projects funded by Township ($500). Two batting cages.

· Trustee Bright met with Building and Associates and a Danny Smith Park board member in July 2022 to discuss ways to improve accessibility at the park. Building and Associates has, so far, not provided a quote and they are unaware of any grant opportunities. Two options were discussed and Trustee Bright would like to continue these discussions in 2023:
· Option A (all or part) would pave 2 accessible parking spots at the top of the hill (behind the concession stand), pave a trail from the shelter area to the back field (possibly with cutouts for seating areas), install a small ramp to enter the shelter area, pave the area from the trail in front of the concession stand to the restroom area, add a ramp (removing the stairs to the restroom area), and replace the current restroom stalls with accessible stalls (width, handrails).

· Option B would pave 2 accessible parking spots at the top of the hill (behind the concession stand) and pave a small area to install a rented/permanent accessible restroom. This option was recommended by the City of Bloomington Parks and Rec and Monroe County Parks and Recreation. This could be a rental unit, or purchased from Izzy’s, and would be set up to be serviced.

· Trustee Bright updated minutes in October, completed monthly engagement reports in November, and completed a Bureau of Labor Statistics report in December.

· The Senior Center dishwasher has been broken for approximately a year. Mike Tarter, president of the Unionville Senior Center, accepted Trustee Bright’s offer to replace the dishwasher using Township Recreation Funds.

· We are still waiting on an approximate cost for enhancements to improve accessibility at Danny Smith Park.

· We still have a technical glitch updating the legal description of properties along E SR 45 for transferring to the District.

Action proposed: Approval of the Trustees Report.
Motion: Sean McInerney
Seconded: Jake Dodds
Result: Approved unanimously
Township Assistance Report
· Mary McInerney submitted her Township Assistance Report for December. A copy of that report is attached to this document.
Action proposed: Approval of the Township Assistance Report.
Motion: Sean McInerney
Seconded: Jake Dodds
Result: Approved unanimously
Old Business
Revision to the schedule of meetings for 2023, June 7th to June 14th.
· A revision to the schedule of meetings for 2023 was requested for the June 7th meeting to be held on June 14th, 2023.
Action proposed: Approval of the revision to the schedule of meetings for 2023.
Motion: Sean McInerney
Seconded: Jake Dodds
Result: Approved unanimously

New Business
2023 Investment Report
· 2023 Investment Report was presented.
Action proposed: Approval of the 2023 investment policy.
Motion: Sean McInerney
Seconded: Jake Dodds
Result: Approved unanimously
Special Projects (next 4 years)
· A list of special projects for the next four years was proposed. This list includes cemetery restoration at Brock and Stepp cemeteries and future projects at Danny Smith Park.
Public Comment

· There was no public comment
Adjournment

· Request to adjourn made at 7:33 p.m. The next meeting is to be held February 23, 2023 at 6:30 p.m.
Action proposed: Adjourn the meeting.
Motion: Sean McInerney
Seconded: Jake Dodds
Result: Approved unanimously
